
REPORT TO COUNCIL
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915 I Street, Sacramento, CA 95814•2671
www. CityofSacramento.org

CONSENT
September 20, 2005

Honorable Mayor and
Members of the City Council

Subject: Consultant Services Agreement for the Preparation of an Environmental
Impact Report (EIR) for the Panhandle Annexation Project (P05-077)

Location/Council District:

The project site is located adjacent to Council District 1, The project site is bounded by
Interstate 80 (1-80) to the south; Northgate Boulevard, Sorento Road and East Levee
Road to the east; Elkhorn Boulevard to the north; and Gateway Park Boulevard at the
southwest corner. The project site is located outside the City limits and would be
annexed to the City.

Recommendation:

Staff recommends that the City Council authorize the City Manager or his designee to
execute a Consultant and Professional Services Agreement between the City and
Pacific Municipal Consultants for the preparation of environmental documentation for
the Panhandle Annexation project in the amount of $184,420.

Contact: Tom Buford, Associate Planner, 808-7931; Jennifer Hageman, Senior
Planner, 808-5538

Presenters: Tom Buford, Associate Planner

Department: Development Services

Division: Planning
Organization No: 4828

Summary:

The City will prepare an EIR for the Panhandle Annexation project, A Request for
Proposals was distributed October 7, 2003, and the City received and reviewed
proposals from four environmental firms. The City interviewed the candidate firms, and
selected Pacific Municipal Consultants (PMC) to prepare the EIR. The project has
undergone revisions since that time, and the current project includes requests for
specific development entitlements for the land area north of Del Paso Road. The
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Subject: Panhandle Annexation Agreement

Respectfully submitted by.,

Recommendation Approved.
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ROBERT
City Manager
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Subject: Panhandle Annexation Agreement September 20, 2005

RESOLUTION NO. 2005-XXXX

Adopted by the Sacramento City Council

Date

RESOLUTION APPROVING CONSULTANT SERVICES AGREEMENT
FOR THE PREPARATION OF AN ENVIRONMENTAL IMPACT REPORT
(EIR) FOR THE PANHANDLE ANNEXATION PROJECT, (P05-077)

BACKGROUND

A. By City Council Resolution 2000-734, the City initiated the annexation of the
Panhandle, an approximately 9,430-acre land area located north of Interstate 80,
south of Elkhorn Road, and bounded by Gateway Park Boulevard at the southwest
corner and Northgate Boulevard, Sorento Road and East Levee Road to the east;

Based on a review of the potential environmental impacts of the annexation and
associated applications for development, City staff concluded that an
environmental impact report (EIR) should be prepared for the project;

C, The City has solicited proposals for preparation of the EIR, interviewed applicants,
and selected Pacific Municipal Consultants (PMC) as the consultant to prepare the
EIR;

D. The cost of the preparation of the EIR will be paid by applicants for development
entitlements within the Panhandle annexation project area.

BASED ON THE FACTS SET FORTH IN THE BACKGROUND, THE CITY COUNCIL
RESOLVES AS FOLLOWS:

Section 1. The City Manager is authorized to execute a professional services
agreement with Pacific Municipal Consultants in the amount of $184,420
for the preparation of an environmental impact report (EIR) for the
Panhandle Annexation Project.
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